
Award 

In recognition of his contribution to 
the work of the International Coffee Organization (ICO) 

and the sustainability of the coffee sector 
presented to 

Mr Juan Esteban Orduz 

In recognition of his long-lasting and outstanding association with the ICO as 
delegate and permanent representative of Colombia, as Chair, Vice-Chair and Member of 
ICO committees and working groups, and Sherpa of the Coffee Public-Private Task Force. 

We wish to convey our profound appreciation for Mr Orduz’s invaluable contribution 
to the work of the ICO, to the sustainability of the coffee sector, as well as to reaching the 
consensus for the approval of the International Coffee Agreement 2022 in June last year. 

His hard work and commitment have not only impacted the industry, but also inspired 
those around him: we have all benefitted from his experience, knowledge, and commitment 
towards the economic, social and environmental sustainability of the coffee sector. 

Thank you for your outstanding work and continued dedication; the coffee sector is 
a better place because of your involvement. 

Massimiliano Fabian Vanúsia Nogueira 
Chair 

International Coffee Council 
Executive Director 

International Coffee Organization 


